# STONE MEADOW NEWSLETTER January, 2024

#### Online banking

Welcome Gayle Keith, our new and highly-qualified Treasurer!

###

Thanks to Gayle, we are looking at online options with how we pay our dues, in addition to paying by check.

\* Lawsuit update \*

The lawsuit involving the HOA and one of the homeowners has been mutually settled

Stope Meadow Webstte www.stonemeadow clarkston.com

A new and official SMA Facebook page is under construction. You will still have access to the current page but it is privately owned and not property of the HOA, so going forward, we are working on one which will be the property of the HOA, regardless of any Board change.

### Board of Directors...

Jessica Dabish 248-884-9111

Lisa Pooley 248.904.5911

Mark Smith 248-802-8309

#### <u>Treasurer...</u>

Gayle Keith 248-872-7853

The "hole" has been repaired and a special thanks go out to the neighbors who reached out to the municipalities over this issue, and now we can move onto more pressing issues, but the sewer and drain issues need repair before any road work can be done.

#### Update to email address...

Going forward, to contact the board members or the treasurer individually or privately for association business, we have setup an email address to use for that purpose.

All correspondence needs to go to stonemeadowclarkston@gmail.com

Merry
Christmas!
&
Happy Holidays!

## Recognition for the previous Board



A new Board of Directors is in place.

At this time, we would like to thank the previous Assistant Treasurer, Jerry Minando, and previous board members Sandy Chenet and Jennifer Mooney for their many years of service, and also to Lisa Pooley, who was on the last board and is on this board, too.

- The snowy, colder weather is upon us. If you have a sewer drain that is in front of your house, street side, please be sure to clear it from any leaves & debris to allow the water to run down as it is intended to do so rather than building up with ice causing dangerous roadways.
- ➢ If you have a sewer cover that looks something like this in your front or back yard, please make sure it is clear of debris, and if you are unable for any reason to clean any sewer cover, please reach out to Mark Smith at stonemeadowclarkston@gmail.com.



The plows will be back in the neighborhood in no time, please be sure to keep your cars off the streets completely as this makes it difficult for the plows to get around and get the roads completely cleared.